M e m o r a n d u m
To: 
Program Chairs

From: 
Susan Walsh, Provost and Vice President for Academic & Student Affairs
Date: 
October 12, 2018
Subject: 
Evaluation of Faculty 

All non tenured faculty must be evaluated annually by the program Chair in consultation with the program personnel committee.  This includes probationary tenure track faculty and renewable non-tenure track faculty.  

Senior Instructors with three-year extendable contracts will be evaluated on the colleague evaluation schedule similar to tenured faculty.

Temporary faculty will be evaluated every three years or after completing 45 ELUs, whichever is sooner.

Report of Annual Evaluation forms have been provided for Non-Tenured Faculty and Term-by-Term Faculty.  Please submit your evaluation report on the appropriate Report of Annual Evaluation form provided.  Colleague evaluations are submitted in narrative format based upon the Faculty Bylaws, sections 5.360 through 5.373.
I would ask you to review carefully with faculty the steps in the evaluation process, perhaps making reference to the relevant section of the Faculty Constitution and Bylaws Section 5.300 at:  https://inside.sou.edu/assets/stem/math/senate/docs/constitution/Section5-bylaws-final.pdf.

EVALUATIONS DUE TO DIVISION DIRECTOR NO LATER THAN JUNE 1
Programs may conduct and submit evaluations to the Division Director throughout the year.  Evaluations shall be submitted to the Division Director on the evaluation forms attached, or in the colleague evaluation narrative format.  All evaluations are due to the Division Director no later than June 1.  Division Directors shall forward evaluations to the Provost by June 30. Other deadlines are outlined in the accompanying “faculty appointment types and evaluations required” document.
Attachments

Copy:  Division Directors
